
Town of Plymouth Police Building Committee 
80 Main Street Telephone: (860)585-4001 
Terryville, Connecticut 06786 Fax: (860)585-4015 

Police Building Committee 
April 13, 2022 

1. Call to Order: Chairmen Victor Mitchell called the April 13, 2022, Police Building 

Committee Special Meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. at Plymouth Town Hall, Assembly Room, 80 
Main Street, Terryville, CT. 

Roll Call: Present were: Chairman Victor Mitchell, Vice-Chairman Michael Audette, Fire 

Chief/Committee Member Mark Sekorski, Committee Member/Officer Christopher Latimer, and 
Committee Member/Sergeant Cesar Beiros. Also present: Mayor Joseph Kilduff, Police Chief 
Karen Krasicky, Scott Scholl and Nicole DeMaio from Downs Construction Company and Brian 
Humes from Jacunski Humes Architects. 
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~ '!Chairman Victor Mitchell noted the fire exits . .. ·.. 
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Chairman Victor Mitchell led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. :: ")_,,. ·­_ ,;~ ... . :_~ .. 
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4. Discuss and take action on funding of the Project 
Chairman Mitchell reported that we were taken off the bonding package in March. 

Mayor Kilduff reported that the public act projects were sent to bonding and he was notified that 
the police building project was not on the bonding agenda. He was very disappointed. He 
reached out to Congresswoman Johanna Hayes and she said she would push for it. 

Mayor Kilduff stated that we can wait until July and see if it is put on the bonding agenda. We 
can also see if there will be a change in administration in November. 

ARP A is not going fund the design phase as the Committee is worried the project will not get 
funded. However, Mayor Kilduff is going to reserve some funding just in case money is 
received from the State. 

Congresswoman Hayes advised the Mayor there is a federal grant that is due April 20th. Mayor 
Kilduff will look into it. 

A discussion took place about future funding and the plans. 
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5. Public Comment: 
Scott Scholl (Terryville resident 13 years) and Nicole DeMaio from Downes Construction 
mentioned that they built a trooper resident four years ago that was USDA funded. 

6. Committee Member Comments: 
Chairman Mitchell stated meetings will be at a stand still until further notice. 

Mayor Kilduff thanked everyone on the Committee and stated he feels their frustration. His 

goal is to see a facility that fits their needs. 


Chariman Mitchell apologized to the police department committee members. 


Committee Member/Sergeant Cesar Beiros asked about marketing. 


Chairman Mitchell replied it is still important. 


Mayor Kilduff suggested releasing the video. 


Vice-Chairman Michael Audette would like to break the cost down and inform the public when 

marketing the project. 


Chariman Mitchell will reach out to Committee Member Ann Marie Rheault about the Facebook 

page and video. 


7. Adjournment: 
There being no further business ofthe Police Building Committee, a motion was made by 
Vice-Chairman Michael Audette, seconded by Committee Member/Officer Christopher 
Latimer to adjourn. This motion was approved unanimously. The meeting ended at 6:15 p.m. 

· ~ 
Li tla Schnaars 
Recording Secretary 
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